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Dear Parents, Friends, Staff and Students of Caroline Chisholm College, 
 
This week our Year 12 students finished their high school education with a beautiful Mass of 
Thanksgiving and Graduation, led by our Bishop Vincent, Father Andrew Fornal, our coordinating 
priest, and Father Walter Foggarty, from the Catholic Schools' Council. I am grateful to these priests 
by honouring our students with their presence and celebrating Mass with us. It was a fitting farewell to 
a wonderful group of students, led by the College Captain, Ashlin Biju. 
 
For this week's newsletter, I know you will appreciate reading the words that Ashlin shared in her final 

duty as student leader. Please pray for our Year 12s as they continue to prepare for the HSC examinations which begin 
on October 18. 
 
Good evening to our teachers, students, friends, family and my fellow graduating class of 2018. 
 
After being blessed with six beautiful years at Caroline Chisholm College, we are now on the verge of saying goodbye to 
a place which has nurtured us into becoming the intelligent and compassionate young women that we are today. 
 
On behalf of all my peers, I would like to express how immensely grateful we are to have been part of a community which 
encouraged and challenged us to always strive for our absolute greatest in every aspect of our schooling. We have not 
only gained an abundance of knowledge in each of our classes but this school through offering opportunity after 
opportunity has allowed us to understand the beauty of acting with kindness, of serving selflessly. Thank you for 
empowering us with an intellectual capacity that we could not have foreseen but especially for teaching us that at the 
heart of this experience that we name life, is to love and to love wholeheartedly. 
 
Since our very first days as a student to this very moment we have been fortunate to engage in a school community with a 
focus on enriching our faith. Thank you for possessing such a vital role in not only educating us about the Catholic faith 
but also for creating instances in which we were able to develop and evaluate our relationship with our own spirituality. 
So much of our growth as individuals can be attributed to the way in which we now understand the importance of service 
and our ability to be an instrument of Godôs love. We are blessed to have been led by the light of Jesus Christ in all our 
actions and the values of faith, courage, tolerance will remain resonant within us and continue to inspire as we pursue 
our future endeavours. 
 
As our time within the college comes to an end, it is important that we celebrate the people who have been central 
figures in shaping our experiences. Teachers, there are no words to describe just how thankful we are for your presence 
throughout this journey. Through your genuine concern for our education, your unbelievable patience, your never-
ending support and through a million other ways ð you have inspired us to always strive for greatness and to become 
the best versions of ourselves. From you we have not only learnt ways to receive marks for an exam, but you have 
demonstrated the goodness in using your gifts to enrich the lives of others and it is our hope that we can kindle positivity 
within a community as you have done within ours despite the self-doubt that has lingered amongst us. Thank you so much 
for time, your dedication and your passion. 
 
I would also like to particularly acknowledge the college leadership. Mr King and Ms Scollard, you have been an 
integral pillar of support throughout our high school years, especially the one which has just passed. Your willingness to 
assist us in every way possible is something which we cannot repay but are so immensely grateful for. Mr Elliott, we are 
so privileged to have been guided by your leadership of the college. Thank you for sharing and instilling within us a love 
for learning and an appreciation of the many opportunities we are fortunate to have. Your passion and kindness have 
always inspired us and will continue to do so. Thank you to our homeroom teachers also for their care and constant 
encouragement. To our incredible year coordinator, Mr Fuller. We cannot thank you enough for the love and joy you 
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have brought to our year group. Thank you so much for your guidance and dedication. Thank you for believing in us and 
for encouraging our involvement within the school. You hold a special place in the heart of every girl before me as well as 
myself. We are going to miss your presence dearly. 
 
Furthermore, I would like to extend our gratitude to all our friends and family. We know that you have not only given up 
your time to celebrate with us tonight but have sacrificed much more to bless us with thirteen years of schooling. Without 
your endless love we would not be here today. We thank you with every inch of our beings. 
 
And finally, to the graduating class. There are no words to describe how proud I am of every single one of you. The way 
in which you have not only applied yourself to your learning but also offered your time to engage with the responsibilities 
of being the leaders of the college is truly inspiring. I wish that you would recognise your inherent beauty as individuals 
and give yourself credit for the countless hours you have put into making this year one of the best. At the very beginning of 
my leadership journey, which has only been possible because of you, I challenged the college to make the best of their 
high school experience by embracing all that our school has to offer. Although I did not expect that I could change the 
attitude of every student in a year, it has been humbling to see this grade come together to attempt to do exactly that. We 
have doubted ourselves and we have harboured negativity within ourselves but in considering each other sisters we have 
projected a light which will not be dimmed and overcome the hurdles together. Thank you for getting on board with 
every idea that was thrown out there and for responding collectively to create memories and friendships that will last 
a life time. I wish you the best of luck Year 12 for your exams but also for the future. I know that you will all flourish 
in whatever you may choose to do. 
 
Thank you for letting me speak before you today for one last time. It has been an absolute honour to serve this 
community and I will treasure this journey forever. 
 
God bless and thank you. 
 
Ashlin Bijou 
College Captain 
 
Mr Greg Elliott 
Principal 
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Year 12 
Congratulations to our Year 12 students who have graduated this week. During the graduation we 
acknowledged the hard work and success of our Year 12 students. A reminder that once the celebrations 
finish it is back to work for the Year 12 students - many marks can be gained over the next few weeks 
as students revise and prepare for the HSC examinations. At this stage the most valuable preparation is 
completing past papers. I encourage students to complete numerous past papers and to seek feedback 
from their teachers - the hard work will definitely pay off. 
 
Year 11  

Congratulations to Year 11 students who have now completed their first set of senior examinations. Over the next few 
weeks, Year 11 courses will be completed and the Year 12 HSC courses will begin. I often think of Year 11 as a ósprint 
raceô ï there are a lot of new things to learn and new skills to master in the short space of three terms. Year 12, by 
comparison, is like a ómarathonô ï although you get tired, the key to success is to keep running, to keep going and keep 
working. 
Any student who is considering a change in their pattern of senior study needs to discuss these changes with Ms Scollard 
during the first week of term 4. Due to NESA requirements, no changes can be made once Year 12 courses have begun. It 
is therefore important to think about any changes now. 
  
Year 9 2019 electives 
Students have received a letter indicating their Year 9 electives for 2019. Any student who has a question about their 
electives should see Ms Lans or Ms Scollard this week. All requests for changes will be finalised during week 1 of term 
4. Although we will endeavour to accommodate changes, not all changes will be possible due to timetable constraints and 
limitations of class sizes. After week 1 term 4 no further changes will be considered until the end of week 4 term 1, 2019. 
  
Year 11 subjects 2019 
Students have received a letter outlining their Year 11 subjects and pattern of study for 2019. Any student who has a 
question about their subjects should see Ms Scollard this week. Some VET courses are listed as TBC and information 
will be distributed as soon as it becomes available. 
  
What question did you ask today? 
Isidor I. Rabi, the Nobel laureate in physics who died in 1988, was once asked, ''Why did you become a scientist, rather 
than a doctor or lawyer or businessman, like the other immigrant kids in your neighbourhood?'' 
Dr Rabi's answer: ''My mother made me a scientist without ever intending it. Every other Jewish mother in Brooklyn 
would ask her child after school, 'So? Did you learn anything today?' But not my mother. She always asked me a different 
question. 'Izzy,' she would say, 'did you ask a good question today?' That difference - asking good questions - made me 
become a scientist!'' 
Asking questions is a vital part of learning and is essential to developing curiosity and an enquiring mind. Here are some 
of the questions our students are currently seeking answers to. 
  
What is evaporation? Charlotte Year 7 
  
What do you like about my feature article and what can I do to improve it? Isabella Year 9 
  
How do you convert a fraction to a percentage? Grace Year 7 
  
How has the governmentôs fiscal policy impacted upon economic activity in 2018? Renee Year 11 
  
Lifestyle impacts on diabetes. Does that mean that childrenôs risk of diabetes can increase due to their home situation ï 
where they live, their parentsô lifestyle, family income? Avalon Year 9 
  
What strategy do I need to use to win this mathematical percentage game I am playing with Mr Edwards? Skye Year 7 
  
How can we fuse generations of music, choreography, fashion and social issues to create a completely new, modern text? 
Courtney Year 8 (asked during Tournament of Minds) 
  
What kind of food is this and does it contain fish? (asked in Japanese!) Shae Year 7 
  
Why does Gwen Harwood draw on her own life and experiences as an impetus for her work? Lily-Rose Year 11 
  
Mrs Deborah Scollard - Assistant Principal 
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Pastoral care at Caroline Chisholm College 
I was re-reading our Parent-Student Handbook recently and was reminded of the pastoral care 
philosophy which has been developed and implemented over the past couple of years. I thought it was 
time to revisit this in the newsletter. 
 
The pastoral care at Caroline Chisholm College is based on the following beliefs: 

¶ that every individual is gifted by God with unique dignity, talents and abilities that should be   
enhanced, encouraged and valued. 

 

¶ that the total development of each individual student - spiritual, moral, emotional, intellectual, physical and social - 
must be nurtured. 

 

¶ that fundamental to pastoral care is the formation of quality relationships based on mutual respect, care and 
understanding. 

 
The pastoral care approach at the college uses the positive psychology model as developed by Martin Seligman. Rather 
than focusing on when things go wrong, this approach focuses on developing positive approaches in students to their life 
and learning. It sets up attitudes in students to allow them to flourish, approach problems with grit and determination and 
to achieve goals, constantly seeking to better themselves. 
 
We take this approach in conjunction with the idea of students having a growth mindset towards their learning and 
achievement. As developed by Carol Dweck, students with growth mindsets develop ideas around the belief that they can 
learn more or become smarter if they work hard and persevere, even when things donôt initially go well. 
 
Pastoral care is the responsibility of every staff member of Caroline Chisholm College. Classroom teachers incorporate 
the ideas of student strength, positive psychology and growth mindsets into their learning programs and use them to help 
students meet the social and academic challenges of school. 
 
Classroom teachers also have a particular responsibility for the pastoral care of students in their role as Homeroom 
teachers. The Homeroom teacher is not only responsible for the daily administration procedures involving the Homeroom 
class but also develops a close connection with each of the students within homeroom. They are the first points of contact 
regarding any matters concerning your daughter. In addition, the Homeroom teacher, under the coordination of the Year 
Leader, will deliver lessons on key pastoral care topics relevant to the studentsô age. The Year Leader has an overall 
responsibility for the learning and wellbeing of the students in her or his year group.  
 
Uniforms ï Term 4 expectations regarding blazers and socks 
With the start of Term 4, we move to summer uniform requirements. This means students can wear the college socks 
rather than stockings. Only the college socks may be worn ï they can be purchased from the student office at any time. 
Students do not have to wear blazers to and from school but if they wear anything to and from school on a colder day, it 
must still be the blazer. No jumpers to be worn to and from school unless a blazer is worn over it. These are the uniform 
expectations throughout Term 4 and Term 1 next year. 
 
Doing the Right Thing 
Congratulations to Annalise Godwin (7 Gilmore), Carolina Dudley (7 Kenny) and Taylor Brown (7 Gilmore). They 
have been selected to receive a $5 canteen voucher for college service. 
 
Appreciation of Honesty 
Students at Caroline Chisholm College regularly display outstanding honesty in returning items they find on the college 
grounds. Often these can be of quite substantial value. Students handing in found items receive a certificate of 
appreciation. I would like to congratulate the following students who have handing items in over the last fortnight:  
Ashleigh Thompson (7 Gilmore), Sophie Heather (9 Kenny) and Sarah Webb (9 Macarthur). 
 
Mr Greg King - Assistant Principal 


